
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
We are a Reconciling Congregation! 

 
Grow, Play and Serve with a people with 
Hearts for Children and Hands for Service 

 
REMINDER: 
Masks are recommended, but not required while in the building. 
 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is also open to hear and watch the worship service every Sunday. 

 
MOTHER’S DAY 

FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 
 

May 8, 2022  10:00 a.m. 
 

GATHERING 
 

PRELUDE  Toccata in Seven John Rutter 
 
WELCOME 
 
*OPENING PRAYER (unison)  Mother’s Day Prayer 

 Good and Gentle God, we pray in gratitude for our mothers and for all the 
women who have joined with you in the wonder of bringing forth new life physically and 
spiritually.  You who became human through a woman, grant to all mothers the courage 
they need to face the uncertain future that life with children always brings.  Give them the 
strength to live and to be loved in return, not perfectly, but humanly.  Give them the faithful 
support of husband, family, and friends as they care for the physical and spiritual growth of 
their children.  Give them joy and delight in their children to sustain them through the trials 
of motherhood.  Most of all, give them the wisdom to turn to you for help when they need it 
most.  Amen. 
 
*HYMN  For the Beauty of the Earth 92 
 

TIME FOR YOUNG CHRISTIANS  Beth Peterson 
All children Kindergarten - 5th grade and Confirmands are invited to go to Sunday school. 

Nursery/Toddler Room 8 is open with caregivers every Sunday. 

   



  PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 
 
OLD TESTAMENT Judges 13:1-25 (Pew Bible p. 394) 
 
*GOSPEL  Matthew 15:21-28 (Pew Bible p. 1522) 
Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
MUSIC  For the Beauty of the Earth John Rutter 
 
SERMON  In Remembrance of Them Rev. Eun-Hye Choi 
 
  RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  
please write it on the card and place it in the offering plates at the exits. 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 
 
*HYMN  Because He Lives 364, vs. 1 & 3 

 
SENDING FORTH 

 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES 

All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to UMCOR-Ukraine. 

 
BENEDICTION 
 
POSTLUDE  I Know that My Redeemer Lives Michael Burkhardt 
  
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
 

Following the loving example of Jesus Christ, we affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person as a 
beloved child of God.  We welcome into the life and ministry of Glenview United Methodist Church all persons of 

every age, ability, race, gender identity, ethnicity, nationality, marital status, sexual orientation, family 
configuration, or socioeconomic or employment status. 

 
We follow the United Methodist Safe Sanctuaries guidelines as part of our child protection policy. 

 
COFFEE FELLOWSHIP AFTER WORSHIP IN THE PARLOR! 

 



USHER:  Chris Walters 
 

CONFIRMATION SUNDAY IS MAY 15TH! 
 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
ONE FLOWER ARRANGEMENT 
is from the Ramos Family with happy greetings to our daughter Sharon’s birthday celebration on May 12 and big 
hugs to our 2 dearest grandsons’ graduation, Mikko and Tyson Ramos Espino (middle and high school).  Also 
congratulations to Mikko on his confirmation class graduation on May 15. 
 
ONE FLOWER ARRANGEMENT 
is from Mac and Alice Ramos in celebration to our mothers who gave us so much love in our lives.  Happy 
Mother’s Day to all. 
 
UMCOR IS HELPING UKRAINE! 
If you’d like to donate funds to help the people of Ukraine through our UMCOR, please write a check to UMCOR 
with “Advance #982450-Ukraine” on the memo line and 100% of your gift will go to help them.   Just put your 
check in the offering plate. 
 
THE CHILDREN’S THEATER GROUP WILL BE PERFORMING “JUNGLE BOOK” 
today at 2 pm in our social hall.  You may purchase tickets at the door.   These performances are wonderfully done 
and include children from our community.   Bring your family. 
 
OUR NEXT BOOK CLUB WILL BE DISCUSSING “PACHINKO” BY MIN JIM LEE 
at the meeting on Tuesday, June 21 at 7 pm in the parlor.  
 
DON’T WAIT - SIGN UP FOR A TABLE AT THE UMW “TRINKETS, TREASURES, CRAFTS AND BAKE SALE”! 
The UMW is having this sale on Saturday, May 14 from 9 am - 3 pm.   Church members can purchase a table for 
$10.00 to sell your items.   The money you make is yours.   You set up and take down yourself.   It will be held in 
the social hall.   Tell your friends about this event so they can purchase a table (outside church members will be 
$20) as well.   Call Kay Harr if you are interested in a table. 
 
WE NEED EVERYONE TO HELP WITH OUR BAKE SALE ON MAY 14TH! 
You can bake cookies, bars, cakes, cupcakes, etc. or even something like trail mix.  You can bring it to the church 
kitchen labeled and packaged for selling (i.e. 6 to a dozen for cookies, etc.) on Friday, May 13th. 
 
WE ARE AGAIN HAVING A DIAPER DRIVE! 
In low income households, babies often spend the entire day or longer in a single diaper, because the family 
cannot afford to buy an adequate supply of diapers.  Low income parents cannot take advantage of free or 
subsidized child care if they cannot afford to leave disposable diapers at the childcare centers.  An unfortunate 
consequence of an inadequate supply of diapers is work and school truancy among the caregivers.  A baby crying 
from being in a soiled diaper for a prolonged period of time may be at a greater risk of physical abuse by the 
caregiver, as recognized in studies of patterns of abuse among low income families.  Please show your “hearts for 
children” by dropping off any size diaper or wipes (no adult diapers please) (even opened packages) to the church 
collection bins now through May 15th. 
 
NILSON SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS DUE JUNE 1st! 
Now is your chance to apply for the yearly Nilson $1,000 Scholarship Award.  It is for any GUMC member who will 
be enrolled in the fall of 2022 as a full time student in a 4-year college or university.  Your entry for this award 
should consist of a short essay highlighting your accomplishments and activities, your higher education plans and 
future career and personal interests.  Also, please include a brief explanation as to how this award would benefit 
you.  Entries must be submitted to the church office in a sealed envelope no later than June 1 marked 
“Scholarship”. 



GRADUATING 8TH GRADERS, HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS AND COLLEGE GRADUATES - 
Please notify the church office with your details - names, school, dates, college attending, degrees, and we will 
publish your good news in the June Visitor. 
 
REFUGEE UPDATE 
More refugees are coming to Chicago and help continues to be needed.  Please read the April Visitor that includes 
a list of needed items to help set up apartments for the arriving refugees.  Lists are also available at the collection 
bins near the social hall or church office.  Mark them “For Refugees”.  If you have larger items to donate, like 
furniture, contact Ethel Doyle at 847-975-0361. 
 
CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 

Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app to quickly and safely make your donation to 
GUMC.  With one quick scan, you can send in a one-time donation or schedule recurring 
donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 
 
 

THIS WEEK: May 8 - May 15, 2022 
Today: 11 am Fellowship in the parlor 
 2 pm Children’s Theater “Jungle Book”, social hall 
Monday: 7 pm Eve Circle, parlor  
 7:30 pm A.A., rooms 11 & 12 
Tuesday: 9:15 am Ruth Circle, parlor 
 10 am Staff Meeting via Zoom 
 7 pm Mission and Service, choir room  
 7 pm Trustees 
Wednesday: 7 pm Boy Scouts, social hall 
 7 pm A.A., rooms 11 & 12 
 7 pm choir rehearsal, choir room 
 7 pm Adult Study via Zoom 
Thursday: 1:30 pm Support Group via Zoom 
Friday:      Set up for UMW “Trinkets, Treasures, Crafts and Bake Sale”, social hall                         
Saturday:   6:30 am A.A., choir room 
 9 am  -  3 pm “Trinkets, Treasures, Crafts and Bake Sale”, social hall 
Next Sunday:   Confirmation Sunday 
 8 am Confirmation Breakfast, Rehearsal, Picture, social hall 
 9:00 am Choir will rehearse in choir room 
 10 am Worship and Sunday school 
 11 am Fellowship, parlor 
     End of Diaper Drive 
 4:30 GUMYouth, social hall 
  

STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries,  
 email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email:  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Tom Tobin, Music Director, email: tomtbn@sbcglobal.net 
Kathleen Heetland, Organist  
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office email: office@glenviewumc.org 
 



  


